MAPE Local 1703 Meeting Minutes for October 3, 2018
Cambridge Meeting
 
Meeting minutes from August 2018, no changes or additions.,
 
Membership Secretary reported Local #1703 is now at 83.02 %.
 
Treasurer reported balance of $1,393.40 in checkbook.  Brian reported that MAPE Central can assist small locals with $2,000-$3,000, with a cap of $5,000 for the year.
 
Old Business:
The Delegate Assembly was held in September, one day event.  Candidate for Governor Tim Walz spoke to the group.  The main theme was Reorganization in MAPE.  It was decided that the Delegate Assembly would be held every year, and the Board of Directors would meet 6-10 times a year.  The power of the unions is at the local Level.  This is where to build power.  The goal is to reach out to 5,000 members statewide to ask about issue trends, and ideas for our negotiation teams.  This is important, it will be the first negotiations since Janus.  Members in Cambridge will be assisting setting up local Listening Sessions in the area, deadline is December 14, 2018.  And the next union meeting on 12/5/18 will also be a time for this also.
 
More stewards and chief stewards are being sought. Training is available.  Rich Ransom is our locals contact.  It is good for everyone to take this training, to know more about the contract.  Members feel more secure to know there are people around who are trained on the issues.
 
Nic Frey discussed the 1st 30 day membership recruitment program that is underway statewide.  11,000 plus members have signed up statewide. Our member percentage is 75% statewide.  Doreen reported that for the past 2 years she has been using the 1st 30 days recruitment model.  Doreen also explained that stewards met with HR to confirm being part of the New Employee Orientation Process at Pine Technical Community College for recruitment and explaining the private or public previous work experience benefits.  This has not been done before at PTCC.
 
It was reported that Rich Ransom says hi to everyone.
 
Chief Stewards Report:
Rosie reported she met the Warden at the Moose Lake facility, had a positive meeting.
 
GRC Committee:
All MAPE elections are now electronic, no more paper ballots will be sent out.
The Political Action Committee is looking for members to be involved by donating.  Even $1 per pay period can add up.    Volunteer door knockers, or phone banks are needed to help labor friendly candidates get elected.  If this does not appeal to you, send an email to your local representatives.
 
To be more visible in the community, it was brought up to assist with a community event. Some organizations were given for ideas:  New Pathways homeless shelter, local food shelves, Feed My Staring Children.
 
Melynda Ankney won the $10 door prize.
 
 
Rush city meeting: October 10, 2018
 
Meeting held in Rush City focused on the above issues as well as members input regarding the upcoming negotiations process.
Nick will be setting up listening sessions.
 
Emmy Siedling won the $10 door prize.
 
Pine City meeting; October 17, 2018
 
Talked about classified/unclassified positions, exempt/nonexempt job classes and timesheet reporting. Amanda won the $10.

